
From the Principal  
 

 

 

 

 

 

Welcome Back 

As we commence Term 4 this week, I hope the break has 

allowed for some family time and relaxation.  I am mindful of 

the dedicated work of the senior students who have taken 

advantage of opportunity for revision over the past two 

weeks in preparation for their upcoming exams.  Well done 

to all involved and thank you to the staff for supporting 

students during their break.  

 

Learning and Teaching Arrangements 

I am pleased to provide you with some clarity regarding the 

way forward for your son/s at Parade College this term after 

the announcements made recently by the Premier and 

Education Minister.   

 

It is reassuring to see a roadmap out of lockdown and a 

hopefulness emerging.  Certainly, the commencement of 

daylight saving over the last weekend assists in lifting our 

spirit as well!  

 

The following is a summary to assist you in navigating the 

return to onsite learning for all students.  We will continue to 

provide you with updates throughout the coming weeks once 

received from the Victorian Government.  Our aim is to 

continue to offer the highest level of teaching and learning, 

whilst holding the safety and mental health and wellbeing of 

all members of the Parade College community at the centre: 

 

Tuesday 5 October to Monday 25 October  

• Year 7 to Year 11 and VCAL Final Year continue online 

remote learning  

• From Wednesday 6 October, Year 12 classes (VCAL Final 

Year and VCE 3/4 Units) will be delivered onsite  

• Year 11 students completing a Unit 4 subject will attend the 

College for these classes.  Where Year 11 students are 

unable to return home to access their Unit 2 classes in time, 

these students will access the online remote learning 

program onsite.  It is expected however, that the Year 11 

students do return home at their earliest convenience.  

• Students living in regional Victoria and attending Parade 

College will be able to attend onsite learning with their Year 

level.  Final year students in this situation, however, 

must be double vaccinated or undertake twice weekly 

COVID-19 PCR testing. 

 

From Tuesday 26 October  

Subject to Victorian Government and current DHHS advice and 

appropriate safety measures being in place:  

• Year 7 and Year 11 students will return every day to full-time 

onsite learning  

• Years 8 and 9 will return for onsite classes on Tuesdays and 

Wednesdays only, with online home learning in place for all 

other days  

• Years 10 will return for onsite classes on Thursdays and 

Fridays only, with online home learning in place for all other 

days 

 

From Friday 5 November 

Subject to Victorian Government and current DHHS advice and 

appropriate safety measures being in place:  

• All Year 7 to 11 students return to full-time onsite learning 
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Students Living in Regional Victoria 

Students living in regional Victoria and attending Parade 

College will be able to attend onsite learning with their Year 

level.   

 

Staff and Final Year students in this situation, however, 

must be double vaccinated or undertake twice weekly 

COVID-19 PCR testing to help keep our schools safe. 

 

In addition to the importance of having the boys back in 

classes on site, we will continue to monitor their wellbeing and 

are conscious of the extended periods of time that they have 

been at home. We have been looking at various ways to 

prioritise their wellbeing and connection with their peers 

during Term 4 and into 2022. 

 

Vaccinations  

Staff  

The Victorian Government has announced mandatory 

vaccinations for all school staff.  The mandate applies to all 

staff, teachers, support staff, administrative staff and cleaners.  

 

All staff are required to have had a first Vaccination dose by 

18 October or have a booking within one week of that date, 

with FULL vaccination required by 29 November unless a 

medical exemption applies  

 

Students  

As part of the COVID-19 vaccination rollout, please note that 

the following advice has been provided by the Victorian 

Government:  

 

All Victorians aged 12 and older are eligible to book and 

receive a COVID-19 vaccine at a state vaccination centre, a 

Commonwealth vaccination centre, or through a GP clinic, 

pharmacy or community health service  

 

Vaccination bookings for students should be made by 

following the instructions on the Coronavirus Victoria website  

 

Vaccination for students is not mandatory, but it is strongly 

encouraged  

 

 

COVID-19 Safety Practices  

As onsite schooling resumes, we will continue to have in 

place strong measures to protect the health and safety of 

students, staff, families and the community.  This includes:  

 

• Maintaining our COVID Safe Plan  

• Maintaining QR codes and a register of those onsite on 

particular days 

• Continuing to emphasise hand hygiene  

• Regular cleaning to occur daily  

• The wearing of face masks by all with consistent 

protocols established for all students  

• Managing density limits and supporting physical 

distancing where possible  

• Monitoring notifications of potential COVID-19 exposure  

• The Leadership Team continue to meet regularly and 

review relevant literature daily  

• If your son develops any Coronavirus symptoms, please 

get him tested at a COVID-19 testing facility, stay home 

and communicate with the College of your actions 

 

Additional information  

Please refer to the following websites below to provide you 

with further information:  

 

• Victorian Government Roadmap out of Lockdown https://

www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/victorias-roadmap  

• The 3 Vs for a Safe Return to School https://

www.premier.vic.gov.au/following-three-vs-safe-return-

school  

• Mandatory Vaccination Requirements https://

www.dhhs.vic.gov.au/sites/default/files/

documents/202109/covid-19-mandatory-

vaccinationdirections-no-4.pdf 

 

We continue to prayer for all members of our community. 

May you and your extended families continue to be safe and 

maintain your health.  

 

As the numbers of vaccinated people within the community 

continue to grow, and as we welcome our students back to 

school in the coming weeks, we look forward to being able 

to connect with our loved ones and enjoy some further 

freedoms in the safest possible way. 
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W. John Nicholls Pavilion 

During the lockdown, our building contractor, Striking 

Constructions, has been able to finalise work on a Pavilion 

adjacent to the Ambrose Treacy Oval at the Preston Campus.  

The buildings include a covered viewing area, change rooms, 

showers and amenities.  

 

I am proud to announce that the College’s Advisory Council 

and the Edmund Rice Education Australia Board have 

approved naming the Pavilion after John Nicholls as a tribute 

to his 43+ years of service and the central role John has 

played in developing our highly regarded VCAL Program and 

Pathways.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We look forward to officially opening the facility later in the 

year in the presence of John’s family. 

 

Plenary Council 

Over three years ago the decision was announced to hold a 

Plenary Council and people have been preparing for this 

historic moment by listening to God and by listening to one 

another’s stories of faith.  

 

After this time of listening and journeying the Catholic Church 

of Australia will gather for the first assembly of the Plenary 

Council from 3 to 10 October 2021.  

 

Due to the Covid-19 pandemic the First Assembly will be held 

via ‘one device-one person’ mode.  There will be seventeen 

members participating in this gathering who have been called 

from the Archdiocese of Melbourne. 

 

Prayer of Petition to the Holy Spirit for the Plenary 

Council 

A prayer used before every session of the Second Vatican 

Council.  This is to be prayed at the beginning of a Plenary 

Council.  

 

We stand before you, Holy Spirit,  

 

Conscious of our sinfulness, but aware that we gather in 

your name.  

 

Come to us, remain with us, and enlighten our hearts.  

 

Give us light and strength to know your will, to make it our 

own and to live it in our lives.  

 

Guide us by your wisdom, support us by your power, for you 

are God, sharing the glory of Father and Son.  

 

You desire justice for all, enable us to uphold the rights of 

others; do not allow us to be misled by ignorance or 

corrupted by fear or favour.  

 

Unite us to yourself in the bond of love and keep us faithful 

to all that is true.  

 

As we gather in your name may we temper justice with love, 

so that all our decisions may be pleasing to you, and earn 

the reward promised to good and faithful servants. 

 

Amen 

 

Mr Andy Kuppe 

Principal 



 

From the Assistant  
Principal - Teaching & 
Learning 
 

 

 

Term 4 Teaching and Learning 

As we welcome our students back along a staggered return to 

onsite learning, teachers are conscious of students’ fatigue 

with online learning and their level of motivation at this stage 

of the year.  They will be working hard to provide rich and 

engaging learning experiences throughout Term 4.  Students’ 

cameras are expected to be on in MS Teams lessons, with 

microphones muted. 

 

I would like to remind our families of important events relevant 

to your son’s learning. 

  

VCAA VCE and VET Unit 3/4 Performance and 

Written Examinations 

The first exam for most students is English on Wednesday 27 

October, although language oral and music performance 

examinations can commence from as early as next week.  

Minor language exams also precede the written examination 

period.  All those involved should carefully check their 

timetables, received recently in Tutor Group, and the Exam 

Navigator. 

 

It is very important that if your son is sitting external VCE/VET 

Exams, he makes the most of this preparation time.  These 

first few weeks of Term 4 consist of formal revision classes (6 

to 15 October in line with the last days program) followed by 

informal revision (18 October until the scheduled exam dates) 

with Year 12 teachers available during regular timetabled 

class times up to the date of respective exams.   

 

Accelerating Year 11 students will continue to attend classes 

until the date of the respective VCAA examinations.   

 

These revision events provide an excellent opportunity for our 

final year students to finish the year on a high and make the 

most of their final preparations for the VCAA Unit 3/4 written 

examinations.  

  

Year 11 Semester 2 Exams 

Year 11 exams are an important experience in preparation for 

Year 12.  The exams will now take place from 10 to 18  

November, moved a week later than initially scheduled due 

to the necessary cancellation of the Year 12 

Commencement Camp at Philip Island.  Over the exam 

period, students are only required to attend school to sit 

their Unit 2 examinations.  Your sons will receive extensive 

revision materials to assist in their preparations for these 

exams but should ensure that they have started the term 

with good study habits. 

 

Year 8, 9 and 10 Semester 2 Exams 

Due to the extended period of remote learning, exams for 

Years 8 to 10 will not be conducted during Term 4. 

Semester exams may be replaced by more appropriate 

alternative assessments that will focus on Semester 2 

coursework and particularly on that taught when students 

return face-to-face. 

 

NAPLAN Online School Readiness Test  

We are awaiting confirmation from the VCAA for a new date 

for the School Readiness Test (SRT).  In order to prepare 

for NAPLAN Online in 2022, all schools transitioning to 

NAPLAN online are required to conduct the SRT.  

 

The SRT will require all current Year 7 and Year 9 students 

to sit two separate online NAPLAN tests at the same time. 

The two tests are a Writing test and an Omnibus Test 

(contains questions from the Reading, Conventions of 

Language and Numeracy). 

 

The SRT is designed to test our network’s ability to conduct 

NAPLAN Online.  Student data is not collected or reported 

on as part of this process. 

 

Mr Geoff Caulfield 

Assistant Principal - Teaching and Learning 



 

Art and Technology Digital 
Exhibition 
 

 

 

 

This year, we are excited to present to the Parade community 

the wonderful creative work of our students via the following 

link: https://sway.office.com/V6ujmBFmuFaYGmrz?ref=Link 

 

Although we wish we had the opportunity to see the exhibition 

in person and share some time together, we are grateful to 

still have a space where the work of the students can be 

enjoyed and celebrated.  

 

I would like to say thank you to the teachers within the Arts 

and Technology Learning Areas.  Not only have you 

embraced the challenge of teaching practical subjects 

remotely for two years now, but you have continually 

motivated and encouraged our students to create meaningful 

work that may just inspire others to follow their passions 

within the creative subjects.  

 

Although the 150th celebration concert has been shifted to 

February 2022, a sneak peak of how hard the cast and crew 

have been working is also included in the digital exhibition. 

 

We have included awards this year: 

• Firstly we have the Principal’s Award, which our very own 

Andy Kuppe will have the very difficult task of deciding on 

his favourite piece. 

• Secondly, we have included the People’s Choice Award, 

where you can jump onto the voting page and have your 

say!! 

 

Thank you to the students for their tireless efforts in creating 

such a magnificent exhibit, you continue to amaze us all with 

your talent and passion for the creative work you do. We have 

so much to be proud of at this wonderful college.  

 

There is a Microsoft form link provided in the first section of 

the site for voting, so please click the link and nominate your 

favourite work.  

 

Ms Tegan Hopkins 

Learning Area Leader - Visual Arts and Drama 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Top to Bottom: Joel Bartos B13 Yr8,  

Lucas Marks B06 Yr12, Joseph Vainieri H09 Yr10 

https://sway.office.com/V6ujmBFmuFaYGmrz?ref=Link


 



 

Parents of Parade (POP) 
 

 

 

 

Welcome Back to Term 4  

Can you believe, that we are into the final term of the year? 

It’s a busy term for the senior levels and the school in 

general, with or without Covid-19.  Ordinarily, we would be 

involved in a number of hospitality events and be seeking 

your assistance, however, they have been ‘Covided’. 

 

What hasn’t been ‘Covided’ is our MEGA Raffle for 2021!! 

 

We have nine fantastic prizes to be won.  The lucky winner 

of the major prize, will not have to pay tuition fees for his/her 

son in 2022 - can you imagine?  We have an Academy 

Uniforms voucher, a framed, signed Manchester Guernsey, 

a Pamper Package and much more. 

 

This is our major raffle for 2021 and is all online and ready 

for you to begin purchasing now, for only $10 a ticket or you 

have the option of a value-added package: 

 

1 for $10 

2 for $20 

3 for $30  

6 for $50 

13 for $100 

 

The raffle closes 22 November 2021, so you don’t have 

much time.  It will be drawn during College Assembly.  

 

Please follow the link on the flyer in the newsletter, for all the 

details and your chance to win. 

 

POP Meeting 

Our next meeting will be held tonight, Wednesday 6 

October, at 7.30pm via Zoom.  

 

All parents and carers within the Parade community are 

invited and would be very welcome to attend.  If you would 

like to attend please email me for the link. 

 

Flavio Cosmelli 

President - Parents of Parade 

pop@parade.vIc.edu.au 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parents of Parade Meeting 

7.30pm Wednesday 6 October via Zoom 

This is a wonderful opportunity to see and 

chat with other parents and carers 

Please email me to receive a link if you 

would like to join us 

 

Flavio Cosmelli 

President - Parents of Parade 

pop@parade.vIc.edu.au 



 

From the Assistant  
Principal - Student 
Wellbeing 
 

 

 

Year 12 Farewell 

In this Newsletter I wanted to take the time to acknowledge 

our graduating class of 2021.  This has been a final two years 

like no other and as a College we thank them for the 

contribution, especially in leading the College in 2021 but also 

in the five years prior to 2021. 

 

This year the College has been lead exceptionally well by 

Adam, Luca and Jacob.  They have demonstrated throughout 

the year, in their thoughtful approach to leadership and 

through their actions, what it means to be a young man of 

Parade College.  The welfare of all students and especially 

their fellow Year 12s has been at the centre of all they have 

done.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This has been the same for Bryce, Jack, Marc and Warren 

our four House Captains who have worked tirelessly to 

support the House Leaders and create a sense of family and 

community within each house based on the values of Parade 

College and the core ideas of each House. It has been a 

pleasure to work with you all this year. 

 

Our Prefect group have lead the year level with tenacity and 

courage during a very difficult time for all students.  They 

have continued to work towards making the experiences for 

all students at Parade College the best it can be.   

 

To all of our Year 12s we wish you the best for your exams 

and for life after Parade College.  Thank you for your six 

years of valuable contribution to the College, and in your final 

weeks as well as for your life in the years after graduating we 

pray for each of you the Irish blessing 

 

 

May the road rise up to meet you. 

May the wind be always at your back. 

May the sun shine warm upon your face; 

the rains fall soft upon your fields and until we meet 

again, 

May God hold you in the palm of His hand. 

 

We look forward to hearing of your many successes and 

please don’t be strangers next year. 

 

Ms Sarah Pyle 

Assistant Principal - Student Wellbeing  

Don’t Forget!! 

Facemasks are compulsory 
when travelling on buses, 

trains, and trams 



 

Year 9 Altior English 

 

 

 

 

 

Culture Makers Lab Webinar - Immigration Museum 

Have you ever wondered why people start writing?  I didn’t 

really, until I read The Hate Race by Maxine Beneba Clarke. 

It is a memoir full of powerful language, to bring to light how 

people from minority backgrounds feel marginalised in past 

and present-day Australia. 

 

After reading the memoir, the Year 9 Altior English classes 

were invited to attend the Culture Makers Lab webinar run by 

the Immigration Museum.  This webinar explored the 

complexities of identity and belonging and the ways which 

people have found and made a living out of writing about their 

unique lived experiences.  

 

During the webinar we had time to write poetry of our own 

and to listen to the stories of poets Anthea Yang and Munira 

Tabassum Ahmed. 

 

I especially liked how the webinar’s themes tied in nicely with 

The Hate Race.  

 

A prominent message from both the webinar and memoir, is 

the idea presented by a quote by Audre Lorde. The quote 

reads; “If I don’t define myself for myself, I would be crunched 

into other people’s fantasies for me and eaten alive.”  

 

I believe this quote is beautiful and powerful because it 

speaks to how you should let people know who you really are. 

If you don’t, it is more likely they will distort your personality 

until it fits their version of reality. 

 

This was the central theme of the webinar and it is a 

recurring message within Clarke’s memoir. I really enjoyed 

the opportunity to engage with these ideas and learn from 

these talented authors.  

 

Andrew Katsaros 

Year 9 T15 



 



 

From the  
Business Manager 
 

 

 

 

Monthly Statements  

The College issues statements via email at the end of every 

month.  Printed copies are only posted in the first week of 

each term.  If you are not receiving your statements please 

contact Emily Hosking on 9468-3327 immediately.  

 

Charter Bus Fees  

Please be advised that at end of term 4 all families who have 

been charged a charter bus fee will be refunded for the 

portion of the term on line learning was offered. 

 

Financial Hardship 

If you have any questions about your fee statements or are 

experiencing financial difficulty with meeting your fee 

obligations please contact Ms Emily Hosking on 9468-3327 or 

via fees@parade.vic.edu.au.  

 

Alternatively if you would like to make a confidential 

appointment with the Business Manager to discuss your 

situation, please contact the College.  

 

Email Addresses  

Please advise us if you change your email address.  The 

College regularly uses email to communicate with parents/

guardians about important matters including fee statements 

and newsletters.  

 

The provision of regular fee statements is designed to assist 

families to keep track of their payment plans and act as a 

reminder for any payments in arrears.  Please ensure you 

advise us of any changes to your email address.  

 

Finance Committee Members  

The College Finance Committee is looking for potential 

members.  If you are interested in joining or would like to 

know more please contact the Business Manager, Mr Paul 

Harris, on 9468-3309 or via paul.harris@parade.vic.edu.au 

 

Mr Paul Harris 

Business Manager 

2022 Charter and PTV 
Buses 
 

 

 

 

In preparation for the 2022 Academic Year, could we please 

ask all Year 7 to 11 students/parents to check your 

requirements for next year. 

 

What to do if you are currently using the College Bus 

Service: 

 

1. Check your 2021 bus pass has the correct bus routes 

listed. 

2. Take a photo of your bus pass and store it on your 

phone. 

3. If you have lost your bus pass, submit a transport 

enquiry to replace it.  

4. If you require the same bus/buses next year, you do not 

need to reapply. 

5. If your circumstances will change, such as change of 

campus or change of address, please cancel charter 

bus services not required in 2022.  Charter buses not 

cancelled will incur the 2022 fare.  

 

If you don’t currently use a College Bus Service, but would 

like to in 2022: 

 

1. Check the latest Bus Maps & Timetables   

2. Read and save a copy of the College Bus Code of 

Conduct   

3. Complete the relevant bus application, links below. 

4. For assistance on bus matters, complete the 

Transport Enquiry Form 

5. Parade College 2022 CHARTER BUS application 

6. Parade College 2022 PTV BUS application 

 

Mr Anthony Glatzel 

Logistics Coordinator 
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From the  
Director of Music 
 

 

 

 

Welcome back to Term 4, in what has been another unique 

remote learning period.  

 

Instrumental Music Lessons and Ensembles will resume 

remotely for all students this week as we continue to monitor 

the advice from government in the return to campus of all staff 

and students.  Students and parents should have received 

Term 4 timetables via email and MS-Teams, please check for 

any clashes and let your teacher know as soon as possible so 

they are able to reschedule the lesson.  

 

As we are not yet back on campus our Instrumental Soiree 

which we had very much hoped would be able to take place in 

person has now been scheduled as a 'Live Event' which you 

can enjoy from the comfort of your home!   

 

You will find details on how to access these events below and 

in your emails.  If there are any questions, please don't 

hesitate to contact music@parade.vic.edu.au 

  

 

As always you can find plenty of music news, instrumental 

lesson timetables, information and videos on the Parade 

College Music Sway Site here:https://

sway.office.com/3PA7ahpn0EBfnSwC?ref=Link&loc=play 

  

Instrumental Music Soiree 

Unfortunately, we won't be able to join in person for our 

annual Instrumental Music Soiree, but students and staff 

have done a wonderful job of submitting video performances 

to share their work.  

  

The Instrumental Music Soiree will occur over two evenings, 

and you will be able to tune in by clicking on the links below 

at the start of the event time.  

  

If you have the option of connecting your computer to the 

TV via HDMI cable or Chromecast this would be a great way 

to view the performances. 

 

We look forward to you joining us.  Please find details and 

links below for each performance; 

  

Wednesday 6 October 7.00pm 

Instrumental Music Soiree 1: 

7:00pm Act 1: Brass and Woodwind Students 

7:45pm Act 2: Drum Students 

 

https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%

3ameeting_NWI2MWQyMjAtY2JjZS00Yzk2LTk3MzktNjU3Y

TM1MjY5OTA0%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%

3a%22dee99a24-a6d4-4a3c-b613-d657119acc97%22%

2c%22Oid%22%3a%22413e43f7-f1b5-4a90-9eb5-

dc39a6983320%22%2c%22IsBroadcastMeeting%22%

3atrue%7d&btype=a&role=a   

  

Thursday 7 October 7.00pm 

Instrumental Music Soiree 2: 

7:00pm Act 1: Piano and Voice Students  

7:45pm Act 2: Guitar Students  

 

https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%

3ameeting_NzgzNDg5YTAtN2UwYS00MjA4LWI1NDAtMjA2

MDJhMTdkZDQ3%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%

22%3a%22dee99a24-a6d4-4a3c-b613-d657119acc97%

22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22413e43f7-f1b5-4a90-9eb5-

dc39a6983320%22%2c%22IsBroadcastMeeting%22%

3atrue%7d&btype=a&role=a   
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150. Past. Present. Parade. Update 

A revised rehearsal schedule will be made available to 

students as soon as we have confirmation on a return to 

campus and operations guidelines.  We hope that students 

are still revising material at home and look forward to getting 

back in the swing of things in Term 4.  

  

Instrumental Music Enrolments 2022 

Enrolments for Instrumental Music Lessons in 2022 are now 

open.  As per the instrumental music enrolment conditions 

stipulated in the Instrumental Music Handbook, students 

currently enrolled in the program will remain enrolled for the 

duration of his time at the College.  

 

As such, there is no need to re-enrol your son in instrumental 

music lessons for 2022, as his current enrolment will 

automatically roll over.  

 

Should you wish to discontinue lessons next year, a formal 

request for withdrawal must be submitted in writing to the 

Director of Music at music@parade.vic.edu.au at least eight 

weeks prior.  

  

For information regarding the Music Programme and 

Instrumental Music Band Classes at Parade, including; 

lessons and ensemble rehearsals, exam preparation, 

instrumental lesson structure, fees, instrument hire and locker 

hire, please click on the links below.  

 

https://www.parade.vic.edu.au/education/music   

https://forms.parade.vic.edu.au/Forms/

Instrumental_Lesson_Booking_Form.aspx   

 

Watch meet the teacher videos and instrument 

demonstrations here:  

 

https://sway.office.com/3PA7ahpn0EBfnSwC?

ref=Link&loc=play   

  

 

• Electric Guitar * 

• Bass Guitar * 

• Alto Saxophone  

• Tenor Saxophone  

• Baritone Saxophone  

• Clarinet  

• Flute  

• Trumpet  

• French Horn  

• Trombone  

• Euphonium  

• Tuba 

• Piano * 

• Drum Kit * 

• Voice * 

• Music Theory (AMEB or VCE syllabuses)  

 

(* indicates Individual lessons only - no groups) 

 

As always, if you require any information regarding the 

Music programs at Parade please email 

music@parade.vic.edu.au .  

 

Ms Melissa Calia 

Director of Music 

mailto:music@parade.vic.edu.au
https://www.parade.vic.edu.au/education/music
https://forms.parade.vic.edu.au/Forms/Instrumental_Lesson_Booking_Form.aspx
https://forms.parade.vic.edu.au/Forms/Instrumental_Lesson_Booking_Form.aspx
https://sway.office.com/3PA7ahpn0EBfnSwC?ref=Link&loc=play
https://sway.office.com/3PA7ahpn0EBfnSwC?ref=Link&loc=play
mailto:music@parade.vic.edu.au


 

From the Director of  
High Performance Sport 

 

 

 

 

State and National Representatives 

The annual College Magazine, the Paradian includes a 

section relating to Sport, which encompasses both ACC and 

external sports. 

 

To celebrate the performance of students, I am asking for all 

students who have represented Victoria or Australia in a 

Sport to email myself with details of their involvement.   

 

My email address is paul.groves@parade.vic.edu.au 

 

Parade Students Perform Well in Junior Football 

Competitions 

Congratulations to the following students who finished in the 

top three placegetters in the local Northern League Football 

competition: 

 

Under 14 Blue 1st Sebastian Murphy (Year 8 H18) 

 3rd Jack Stone (Year 9 B20) 

Under 15 Blue 3rd Dylan Costantin (Year 9 L16) 

Under 15 Red 1st  Jesse Callaway (Year 9 T15) 

Under 16 Blue 1st Nate Caddy (Year 10 B04) 

Under 16 Red 2nd Sean Culhane  (Year 10 B04) 

Under 17 st Jarred Seiter (Year 11 T10B) 

 2nd Luke Lo Valvo (Year 11 L05) 

 

Congratulations to the following students who finished in the 

top three placegetters in the local Essendon District Football 

competition: 

 

Under 16 Division 1 1st Isaac Kako (Year 10 T08) 

Under 16 Division 2 1st Anthony Guarino (Year 9 T19) * 

 1st Zachary Kuret (Year 10 H10A) * 

 * = equal first 

 

Congratulations to the following students who finished in the 

top three placegetters in the local Yarra Junior Football 

competition. 

 

Under 13 Green 2nd Sonny Caruso (Year 7 H14) 

 3rd Ashton Stojkovski (Year 7 L17) 

Under 16 Division 3 1st Samuel McIlroy (Year 10 B04) 

Colts Division 1 Dante Colosimo (Year 12 H10A) 

 2nd Ethan Lowe (Year 12 B03) * 

 2nd Liam Mallia (Year 12 L02) * 

 * = equal second 

Colts Division 2 1st James Kayrooz (Year 12 T06) 

Colts Division 3 2nd Nicholas Lawson (Year 12 H03) 

Colts Division 4 2nd Bailey Van Zwienen (Year 11 L01) 

 

Please note that additional outstanding sporting 

performances will be published in future College Newsletters. 

 

Mr Paul Groves 

Director of High Performance Sport 

mailto:paul.groves@parade.vic.edu.au


 



 

Calendar 

In light of current Lockdown Restrictions, please note that a number of planned 

events have had to be postponed or cancelled.  Future newsletters will advise 

rescheduled dates once they are known.  Where we are yet to cancel an event it 

is included below as ‘To Be Confirmed’ 

 

6 October * 2021 Prefect Training Program 

 * Instrumental Music Soiree 1, 7.00pm 

7 October * Instrumental Music Soiree 2, 7.00pm 

11 October * OPA Executive Meeting  

13 October * 2021 Prefect Training Program 

14 October * Year 12 Liturgy 

15 October * Last Day for Year 12 Students 

18-26 October * Swot Vac 

19 October * Languages (CCAFL) Written Examination 

20 October * Auslan Examination 

 * DAV Junior Debating Program Online 

25 October * Finance Committee Meeting  

27 October * VCAA Exams Commence 

29 October * Strategic Planning Committee Meeting 

1 November * All Saints Day 

 * All Souls Day 

 * Melbourne Cup Day Public Holiday 


